
April 8th Sports Boosters Minutes:

Attendance:

President: Melinda Cutler (Present)
Vice President: Jeannette Valenzuela (Present)
Treasurer: Crystal Gibbs (absent)
Parliamentarian: Mistala Mooney (Present)
Secretary: Scott Rossen (Present)

The meeting was called to order at 6:32 PM.

March meeting minutes were distributed and were approved as is.

Treasurer’s Report:
Distributed to the meeting
No corrections or changes were made to the report
A more detailed report is now attached for in-season teams. Teams not in season may also
request detailed reports.

A reminder that money must be turned in for your team each month.
Venmo and Zelle must make requests to use for events. Only one team can use these at a
time, so please put requests in advance so they can be calendered. The calendar in the Band
App will be used so teams can see which dates are available.

Officers Reports:
Athletes of the week are to be turned in each week by Sunday evening.

By Law Revisions:
A sample of By-Laws is on the website for viewing. Voting on the by-laws will take place at the
May Meeting.

Nominations for Board Members:
Rhonda declined a nomination to the board.

President nominations: Melinda Cutler
Vice President Jeannette Valenzuela + Daniella Ochoa
Secretary: Scott Rossen
Treasurer: Crystal Gibbs
Parliamentarian: NONE



Results from the election:
President: Number of votes cast 11:
Ten votes for Melinda (Accepted)
1 for Jeannette Valenzuela

11 Votes Cast:
Ochoa 8 votes (Accepted)
3 for Jeannette Valenzuela

11 Votes Cast:
Ten cast for Scott Rossen (Accepted)

11 Votes cast for Treasurer:
Ten votes were cast for Crystal Gibbs (Accepted)

We need to add someone to the board who can be a check signer.

Athletic Director Report:
The pool is moving forward. It should be ready for the end of the spring 2024 season.

Girls' flag football is going well.

Mr. Hinkle is publicly commending the coach for keeping the team together without a pool for 18
months.

Administration Report:
Mr. Cervantes would like to have a ribbon-cutting ceremony when it can open. It is also a
community pool. Having a Pool Day-type event would be nice.

Open Forum:
Ochoa brought up using something like Hudl for the entire school. The cost would be about
$10,000 for the entire school and could drop to $8700 if we get rid of instant replay. Football
pays about $2000 per year so that we could think about this as a booster board. It would
replace the game changer and automatically uploads to Max Preps.

Coach Hinkle and JP both gave ideas about what is currently being used for film review for
teams.

Turn in banquet information as soon as you can. Make sure you turn in fundraiser requests in
advance for School Board Approvals.

Meeting Closed at 7:23 pm.



Statements for proposed candidates read at the meeting.

The meeting minutes should address discussion about who can vote and team representatives.
A discussion took place about the changes that were made between the old and new by-laws.

.


